
City of Vergas 
Liquor Store, Municipal Buildings, License Committee Meeting 

 
The Liquor Store/Municipal Building/License Committee was called to order on Monday, July 29, 2024 at 4:00 
pm at 111 Main Street at the Liquor Store Managers Office. Present were Mayor Julie Bruhn, Council Member 
Dean Haarstick, Liquor Store Manager Kyle Theisen, Utilities Superintendent Mike DuFrane and Clerk-
Treasurer Julie Lammers. 
 
Municipal Building Bathrooms 
Theisen explained the bathrooms backed up again on Saturday July 27 and he needed to shut down the men’s 
room. Due to having just repaired the service line to the building he called a municipal buildings committee 
meeting. DuFrane stated he would contact Hanson’s and have them review the issue. Discussed Hanson’s 
using a camera to view the line from the clean out. The building was built in 1929 and we may need to replace 
the whole line coming into the building. If this line needs to be replaced the front yard would need to be dug 
up. Haarstick suggested putting a new line into the building from the closest main line which would be in the 
alley.  
The committee recommended putting in a new service line if the issue could not be repaired. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:45 pm. 
 
Recorded by,  
Julie Lammers CMC 
City Clerk-Treasurer 
 
Council Recommendations: 
None.  
 
Follow Up Actions: 
DuFrane to contact Hanson’s Plumbing and Heating and Sonnenberg Excavating for plumbing repairs. 


